
King and Queen County Electoral Board Meeting 
May 12, 2020 

Meeting was called to order by Armistead Ransone, Chairman, at 9:15 a.m.  The monthly Electoral Board 
Meeting was held in the conference of the King and Queen Courthouse.  In attendance were Armistead 
Ransone, Chairman, Diane Klausen, General Registrar and Mary Ann Levere, Secretary. 

Minutes from the last meeting were not available. 

New Business 
L&A Testing and Sealing was completed on May 4, 2020 by the General Registrar and Assistant General 
Registrar. 

As of May 11, 2020, sixty absentee ballots have been mailed out, no voters have voted in person. 

The General Registrar ordered 3,200 ballots for the upcoming election, 280 democrats ballots and 280 
republicans ballots for all five precincts. 

There is a shortage of Officers of Election for the June Election because of COVD-19.  Need at least five 
workers at each precinct.  The Assistant General Registrar will serve as chief at precinct 101. The Board 
of Election Secretary will assist in the General Registrar’s office and the Electoral Board Chairman and 
Vice Chairman will work at precincts if needed. 

The General Registrar needs additional personal protection items for precincts, masks, hand sanitizer and 
disinfectant wipes, gloves are needed.  

Driver needed for delivery of election equipment on June 22, 2020, will check with the Deputy Sheriff. 

All voters are encouraged to vote by mail for June election.  Voters may choose reason ”2A My disability 
or illness” for absentee voting in the June 2020 election due to COVID-19.  Applications can be 
completed online at https://www.elections.virginia.gov​ or request an application from the Registrar’s 
Office.  Deadline to request an absentee ballot by mail is June 16, 2020. 

The General Registrar is planning Officers of Election training, date and time to be announced later.  

Annual Department of Election training in person has been cancelled, online training is scheduled for July. 

Electoral Board members and the General Registrar have agreed a satellite office will be needed for the 
November election.  More information to follow. 

Next meeting, to be held June 9, 2020. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m. 

Mary Ann Levere, 
Secretary 

https://www.elections.virginia.gov/


 

 


